
Priory News 7th March 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What a week! We’ve had lots to celebrate in school this week—

with book week activities taking place. The children have all    

engaged with the activities taking place. All classes read ‘The 

Word Collector’ yesterday in classes and were involved in        

activities around this book—it was great to see their enthusiasm. 

We also enjoyed MC Grammar’s World Book Day song in        

assembly, with children being inspired to create their own raps 

from this. They were superb!  

If you haven’t heard of MC Grammar, he has some great raps on 

YouTube which are engaging to watch about the English         

language. The choir have been lucky to see him perform at the 

Young Voices concerts for the past two years—he is great!  

It is #LetGirlsPlay today—an event to promote girls in football, 

led by the Football Association. Earlier this week, we took a 

group of Year 4 girls to the St Neots Football Club to take part in 

a girls’ football tournament. They represented our school             

brilliantly. Well done! Today, we have held football skills events 

throughout the morning, led by St Neots Football Club. We also 

had a visit from Ian Sollom MP and Robin Wyatt, Local Parish 

Councillor to see the events taking place. They were impressed 

with the facilities and events that our school holds and organises. 

We are always very proud of this and it was great to share our 

work with him today. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

National Science Week 10th—14th March 

Y4 Human Body Workshop 

Y5 Living in Space Workshop 

Y6 Evolution Workshop 

11th March 

AN3 Class Assembly 12th March 

Y3 Science Storytelling Workshop 14th March 

Y5 West Stow trip 19th March 

Y5 Anglo-Saxon Day 24th March 

Priory Junior School’s               

Cross-Country Championships 

1st April 

End of Spring Term 4th April 

Governor’s Update 

We are moving along with the Headteacher recruitment         
process. We have undertaken one part of the process this week 
and will now be continuing our recruitment procedures, in our 
selection of our new Headteacher for September 2025. 

World Book Day Rap 

People collect things                                                                               

Like rocks, coins and bling 

But Jerome collects words                                                                    

Like willow, stars and birds 

He sections them off (not so bad)                                                      

Something like happy to sad 

One day he slipped and fell                                                          

He heard a bell 

His words got muddled up                                                            

In the end, he let his word go. 

- by Jessica, Isla, Eddie and Alfie, SH5 

Aspirational Me 

We continue be thrilled to see our children working hard to make 

their pledges for Aspirational Me. Bronze, Silver and Gold badges 

are being regularly awarded in assemblies each week. 

This week, we had our first Year 6 Ambassadors awarded too. 

Well done to Ella, Millie, Lacey and Isla in Year 6. 

Year 5/6 Cross-Country Competition 

A big congratulations to our cross-country 

teams who      competed at Chicksands,     

Bedfordshire on Wednesday afternoon. They 

competed very well and were awarded with bronze and sil-

ver medals! Well done all!  

Hair Donations 

Did you know? If you child has long hair and decides to get 

it cut shorter, they can decide to donate it to the Little    

Princess Trust—a wonderful charity which supports children 

with hair and hope when they have treatment for cancer. It 

is super easy to do and local hairdressers are able to help by 

sending off the cut hair for you.  





 






